Dodleston and District Parish Council

	Action Required


Minutes of Public and Extraordinary meeting

Thursday 28th February 2008 7.30pm

Dodleston Village Hall

Those Present

Councillors

Mr M Maughan (Chairman), Miss J Vine (Vice Chairman), Mr J Blythin, Mr M Dix, Mrs P Eaves, Mrs H Evans, Mr A Hughes, Mr P Hulmston, Mr J Hulmston, Mr J Clarke, Cllr S Proctor

Jane Darcy – Cheshire County Council

Members of the public

Sixteen members of the public attended, names available upon request.

Apologies

None received

1. Procedural Matters

i)
There were no declarations of interest

2. Public Meeting – Review of speed limit along Welsh Road

Jane Darcy discussed the proposed speed limits to Welsh Road.  Various data was analysed to help determine the proposals, including accidents over the last five years, dwellings along the road, speed checks using tubes and guns.  

The following two options were presented to the meeting.

i) 30mph speed limit in Lower Kinnerton then 40mph through to the A483

ii) 30mph speed limit in Lower Kinnerton, small stretch of 50mph, 40mph through Gorstella, small stretch 50mph, 40mph through Balderton to the A483.

The speed restrictions would be the first step in reducing traffic speed along the route.  Highways would monitor the effects; if traffic speed were not reduced due to the new signage further options would be looked at in the future which may include road markings and flashing signs.  

Councillor Proctor addressed the meeting and stressed she felt that a common speed limit all the way would not have the desired results.  She believes that mixed speeds limits are more effective in encouraging drivers to slow down.

At the end of the meeting residents indicated that they would prefer the staggered speed limit option.  This will be discussed further at the Parish Council ordinary meeting on Monday 3rd March 2008. 

Both options would be put to the CCC committee on 20th March 2008 held at County Hall, 6.30pm. Public and councillors may attend, they must notify the committee five days prior to the meeting.

	1st MD

2nd PH

1st MD

2nd JV

1st MD

2nd JH

1st MD

2nd PH

1st MD

2nd JH


3. Presentation of outstanding issues and actions from audit report

Mike Dix discussed the outstanding items on the audit report relating to 2002 onwards.  Documentation has been produced and adopted unanimously by the Parish Council as follows.

M Dix presented the Standing Orders process to the Parish Council to be considered.  The standing orders document will be updated and readopted every 5 years.

M Dix presented the Financial Regulations document to the Parish Council to be considered.  The financial regulations document would be reviewed every five years.

M Dix presented the Risk Assessment document to the Parish Council to be considered.  The document has been adapted specifically for Dodleston & District from the NALC recommended risk assessment.  This will be the Parish Council recommended RA for 07/08 and 08/09.

M Dix proposed that a personnel sub committee should be formed to performance manage the Clerk and deal with personnel issues.  The committee were invited to join.

M Maughan – Chair

M Dix – Vice Chair

J Vine

The Parish Council agreed unanimously to the above sub committee.

M Dix proposed that the Parish Council pay £15 to CALC to purchase electronic and financial regulations.

A quotation was received from Zurich Municipal Insurance for Parish Council annual insurance to cover items including; bus shelters, public liability, notice boards and employee liability.  The fee of £432.15 was accepted.

Clerk agreed to keep an issues log of any items raised regarding the above.

4. Date of next meeting confirmed - Monday 3rd March 2008

	


